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Dear Members of St. Mary of the Hill Parish, 
  
Praise be Jesus Christ and the Virgin Mary His Mother!  Our 
dream of a new church is becoming a reality.   
  
Our new church will hold 300 people (vs. our current space 
holding 200 people).  We will have a raised sanctuary and an 
adoration chapel that we hope will someday host perpetual 
adoration of our Blessed Lord here on the Holy Hill site.  What 
a tremendous opportunity God has given us to make a  
difference for our parish now and into the future! 
  
We need your help to get this project off the ground.  We are 
trying to raise $1.6 million dollars by this coming October 
2023, which is one half of the estimated $3.2 million project 
cost (We have already raised about $900,000.00). 
  
To raise these funds, people in our parish are working  
diligently on organizing fund raisers, and soliciting special 
donations within and outside of the parish.  It is truly “ALL 
HANDS-ON DECK!” 
  
But even with all of this extraordinary effort, we are going to 
need to conduct a general parish wide pledge drive, giving 
everyone an opportunity to contribute to this historic  
effort.  We will be conducting this pledge drive this  
summer.  Letters will go out to all parishioners later in June. 
Please pray and discuss this with your family.  We are  
hoping everyone will stretch and be as generous as you can.  It 
is the only way we can reach this ambitious goal.  Most  
importantly though, as we have said from the beginning of this 
project, we want you to give from your heart!  
  
Finally, please pray for the success of this effort.  This is a 
once in a lifetime opportunity!  We need everyone to be  
involved! Thank you all in advance for your prayerful  
generosity! 
 
Additionally, please join me in welcoming Brother  
Jonathan Maria, one of our Carmelite students, who will be 

assisting at the parish over the summer. Brother Jonathan is in 
2nd year philosophy at St John’s Seminary in the Archdiocese 
of Boston, and currently lives in Brighton. 
  
May God bless you all, 

Fr Jude, O.C.D. 
Father Jude Peters, O.C.D. 
Pastor 

  
My name is Br. Jonathan Maria of the 
Cross. I came to the U.S., from Denmark, 
in 2019 to enter the Order of Discalced 
Carmelites of Our Lady of Mount Carmel. I 
was confirmed into the Church in June of 
2014 after a period of much sorrow and 
despair in my life. It was an encounter with 

God that brought me out of the darkness of the atheism I had  
championed and into the light of the Truth. Encountering God 
became the moment that defined my life. 
 

For five years I discerned the vocation to diocesan  priesthood 
with the Diocese of Copenhagen. I grew to love the priesthood 
more, but I also realized that the life of a  diocesan priest does 
not offer the same opportunity for a life of prayer, as I had 
come to desire. During this period of  discernment two major 
influences came into my life – St. John of the Cross and the 
Carmelite community of nuns in St. Josef’s Carmel in 
Hillerød, Denmark. The teaching of St. John of the Cross came 
into my life at a crucial time when prayer had lost its  
sweetness and I was in desperate need of a guide. Through the 
writings and example of St. John of the Cross and the support 
and prayers of my Carmelite sisters, I came to realize that I 
should discern the vocation of a Discalced Carmelite Friar. 
Sadly, Denmark is not exactly a hub of religious orders, the 
Catholic Church being a very small minority (0.01% of the 
population) and so I had to seek a community of religious  
friars somewhere else. Eventually, through the work of the 
nuns, I came to learn of Holy Hill and I decided to reach out. 
After the first visit to Holy Hill I knew God had brought me to 
something special and I decided that I would enter. 
 

While all vocations entail sacrifices, I’ve come to experience 
that the sacrifices we make for God in pursuit of doing His 
will are filled with delight and that on the Cross, we also find 
Christ. 
                                - Brother Jonathan Maria 
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Saint Mary of the Hill Parish 
Intensely Catholic - Intensely Eucharistic  

Antique & Flea Market Information You Can Use 
 

If you are donating items for the Antique & Flea Market, here are 
the drop off dates for each booth: 
 

Plant Booth:  Friday, July 28 - 10 am to 5 pm 
                           Saturday, July 29 - 6-7 AM before event starts 
Antiques & Collectibles:  Thursday, July 27 - 6 to 8 pm 
                                                    Friday, July 28 - 1 to 4 pm 
Bake Sale: Friday, July 28 - 1 to 6 pm 
                     Saturday, July 29 - 7am to Noon 
 
Women’s Boutique: Now until July 12th 
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Eucharistic Adoration 
and Mass 

 

Wednesdays   
Adoration 9am-6pm,  

Benediction & Mass: 6pm 

Upcoming Youth Groups! 
 
 
July 22nd: 5:30 –7pm at the Parish Center  
 
August  19th: Canoe/Kayak Outing 
 
Open to all youth, grades 6-12.  
 
Email the Youth Minister,  Grace Marie, at 
ym@stmaryhh.org for more information. 

In the Parish…. Welcome New Parishioners 
 

We would like to welcome our newest 
parishioners: 

Kayla Schoofs 
Tim & Susan Craft 

Justin Westhoff 
 

Welcome to our parish family! 

St. Dymphna Mental Health Group 
We are a Catholic mental health and spiritual group, 

for people with mental illness who also have problems with          
addictions. We will meet the first and third Monday of each 
month at the parish center at 1pm. Our next meetings are: 
July 3rd & 17th and August 7th & 21st. 

Antique &  
Flea Market 

 
 
 
 
Mark your calendars for the 34th Annual Antique & Flea  
Market, Saturday July 29th, 2023 from 7am-3pm. Spaces  
(10 x 30) are $60 after that date. Call Tony Heppe with any 
questions at 262-665-9209.   

       With Deep Sympathy 

 
Our deepest sympathy is extended to the 

families of:  
 
Mike Kramois - Brother of Patty & Brad Wirth 

Verna Doyen - Mother of Victoria  
& Brian Wolf  

Elsie Gengler - Mother of Ken  
& Sandy Gengler  

Susan Erste - Wife of Joseph Erste 
 

Please keep these families in your prayers. 

No Parish Masses 
No Parish Masses will be celebrated the  
weekend of July 29th/July 30th due to the Antique 
& Flea Market. Please use your  contribution  
envelopes when attending Mass at Holy Hill. 

Baby Bottle Fundraiser 
On behalf of the Seed of Hope Center we would 
like to thank everyone for their generous  
contributions to the Baby Bottle Fundraiser and 

the Baby Shower for Jesus. 
Thank you for your generosity! 

Thank you to all of our amazing parishioners who have  
generously volunteered and donated to the 99th Anniversary 
Dinner & Auction. We will continue to accept donations until 
June 30, just drop it off at the parish office. All proceeds go to 
our new church! Our Lady of Good Success, pray for us! 

St. Mary of the Hill Boutique  
If you (or anyone you know) are doing spring closet  
cleaning, please keep this year's boutique in mind. Items 
we are looking for include gently used name brand/designer 
women clothing (including workout and maternity), purses, 
hats, shoes, jewelry, belts, scarves and any other fine  
women accessories. We also need hangers. Please have 
any donations to the parish center by July 12th. Thank you 
so much! If you have any questions, please call Marisa 
Stueck at 262-391-8626.  

Thank you, Richard! 
 

We would like to extend a warm and heartfelt 
thank you to Richard Smith, our Music  
Coordinator, for his years of ministry at Saint 
Mary of the Hill Parish. Richard has  
coordinated musicians and music for countless 

Liturgies, enhanced worship through his musical talents, and 
served on multiple committees, among many other gifts of his 
time. We will miss Richard in his retirement, but look forward to 
his presence with the Resurrection Choir and Prayer & Worship  
following his recovery from surgery. 

THINKING BAPTISM? 
 

NEW BAPTISM PROGRAM 
Sept 25, 2023 &  

Jan 22, 2024;  6pm-7:30pm 
 
Enjoy refreshments, fellowship 
with other expecting parents and 
learn what you can expect on your 
child's baptism day. Please register 
ASAP by calling or emailing  
Wendy at 262-628-3606 ext. 2 or   
pastorala@stmaryhh.org 

mailto:pastorala@stmaryhh.org
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In the Community... 

All Saints Meal Program Update  
 
The All Saint’s Meal Program has opened up for in person  
seating. They are serving 100 people currently. We still cannot 
provide the food but they definitely need volunteers to help 
serve. We would like to have 5-6 volunteers go to All Saint’s on 
July 27th and August 24th by 3:15pm to prep and serve meals 
for about 3 hours. If you could serve that day, please sign up in 
the entryway or contact Nancy & Bill Preston at  
wnpreston@gmail.com or call 262-673-7723 to volunteer.  
We will try to carpool as much as possible. Thank you.  

2023 Catholic Stewardship Final Appeal Report  
 

I. Total Received June 1 .…………....$16, 375.00 
II. Parish Goal..…………….………….$30, 300.00  

Are you considering signing up for 
our pilgrimage to the Holy Land?  
 
If so, please check your passport  
expiration dates! According to Colleen 
DiNicola at Mintz.com, “The U.S. DOS 
has been dealing with significant  
backlogs since 2020, when passport 
offices nationwide were closed,  
followed by limited phased re-openings 
starting in late 2020. This caused a 
backlog of millions of applications.” As 

of late March 2023, it may take approximately 10 – 13 
weeks after submission of  the application to receive your 
book.  Your passport needs to be current for you to return 
home with us so please get this taken care of now while 
there is still time.  

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary  
August 15th 

Rosary 5:40pm 
Mass 6pm 

Parish Office Closed 
The parish office will be closed Tuesday, July 4th for  
Independence Day. In case of an emergency, call the  
monastery at 262-628-1838. 

Coming Soon 
 

Saint Mary of the 
Hill Golf Outing  

Information  

Human Concerns 
 
The Human concerns Committee completed its spring 
outreach giving to ten charities.  The charities are chosen 
based on their impact on social justice needs and their 
reflection of Catholic teachings.  They range in scope 
from local to regional to worldwide impact. 
 
Locally, we supported Love>Hate Project, Washington 
County Anti-Trafficking Advocates and Saint Vincent 
DePaul Society. 
 
Regionally, we supported All Saints Parish, the Prison 
Ministry of the Archdiocese of Milwaukee, Sojourner 
and Life’s Connection. 
 
Globally we supported St Jude’s Children’s Research 
Hospital, Kipsonga Project in Africa and Cross Catholic 
Outreach Ukraine Relief. 
 
In the fall we continue our outreach along the same     

parameters.  
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 Lking Back 
Confirmation— CONGRATULATIONS to Scarlet, Rachel, Rose, Gabriel, and Eric who were 

Confirmed during the month of May. Thank you to all the parishioners who prayed for these Confirmands as they prepared to be 
sealed with the gift of the Holy Spirit. 
 
Catechist Appreciation Dinner —Thank you to our catechists for a great Family Faith Formation year. We held our Catechist  
Appreciation Dinner Retreat on Thursday, May 18th at the Carmelite Retreat House in Pewaukee. Ann Auger was our guest speaker 
who spoke about “Living Faith.” Thank you again for your hard work and dedication.  You are a blessing! 
 
Camp Luminous—The 2nd Annual Camp Luminous took place at the Parish the week of June 19th—June 23rd. Camp Luminous is 
modeled after Totus Tuus and was started last year when we didn’t have a Totus Tuus team available.  Each day we learned about and 
recited a Joyful Mystery. Catechesis focused on the Bible passage about the Mystery along with the Fruit of the Mystery. Activities 
corresponded with the Fruits of the Mystery. For example we made Rosaries and cards for the Homebound of the Parish on Tuesday 
for Love of Neighbor, had Adoration on Wednesday for the Birth of Jesus, and made bagged lunches for the Franciscan Peacemakers 
for Poverty and the Presentation. We had twice as many campers this year and were blessed to have Brother Jonathan Maria help all 
week! The week ended with a picnic lunch, shaving cream fight and a special appearance from the Richfield Fire Department to hose 
everyone down. Thank you to all who participated, the teenagers who helped with Skits and children and the adults who volunteered to 
help make this a fantastic week at Camp.   
 
Lking Ahead 
Summer Reading—  Summer is a great time to catch up on reading and we challenge all our students to read a good Catholic book 
this summer. For our children and youth we have books about the lives of the saints as well as fiction novels that bring the Catholic 
faith into everyday situations. Books will be placed on a table in the worship space. Simply sign it out, read it and return it. If you  
really like the book, let us know, there may be more books available by that author or in that series.   
 
Summer Youth Masses—All youth of the parish are invited to participate in the Summer Youth Masses. Those interested in lecturing, 
please sign up for the Youth Mass you would like to participate in We will send out the Readings, Announcements, and Prayers of the 
Faithful for you to practice prior to your Mass.  We ask that you arrive by 9:00 am on the Sunday of the Youth Mass to practice  
reading with the microphone.   Sign up sheets are in the front entry way.   
 
Kid/Youth Craft Day— All kids and youth of the parish are invited to help make an item to be raffled off at the 99th Anniversary  
Dinner Auction.  Each child will paint an individual art project.  Once completed, all the individual pieces will be put together into a 
larger art piece. Our next craft day is Friday, July 14th from 9:30 am—11:00 am. Sign up today on line at 
www.stmaryhh.org>Events>Kid Youth Craft Day. 
 
Family Faith Formation Registration – It’s hard to believe we are 1/3 of the way through summer. With that comes thinking of the 
next Family Faith Formation year. Registration opens July 15th with an early bird discount of $10 if you register before July 31st.   

 
Mark Your Calendars 
July 14, 2023— Kid/Youth Craft Day  
July 15, 2023—Registration for the 2023/2024 Family Faith Formation begins 
July  23, 2023 - Summer Youth Mass 
July 29, 2023—Antique and Flea Market (Youth help with Cotton Candy and Nacho machines!) 
August  27, 2023 - Summer Youth Mass 
September 17, 2023  - First Family Faith Formation Class 
September 30, 2023 —John Bosco Day @ Holy Hill—Cost $10 

Family Faith Corner 
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Spring 2023 

Congratulations on your Confirmation: Rose, Gabriel, Scarlett, & Rachel 

May  
Crowning 

All Grades 

Youth  
Mass 

5 



 

  

 

Little Lambs… 
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April & May Youth Group Activities  
And End of the Year FFF Celebration 
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Kayla Schoofs  Tim & Susan Craft 
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  ! Plant Sale ! 
• As part of our parish Antique and Flea Market on July 

30, we are planning a  *PLANT SALE BOOTH* 

• We need your help by your donations of extra plants 
from your yard, family and friends. 

• What type of plant? Any healthy plant that you would 
consider buying yourself. 

• Drop off plant/s at Parish Center on Friday, July 28. 

• If this job is too large for you right now, we can help. 
Questions/requests for help call Jean Facette,             
262-670-1096 or cell 262-388-2332. 

 
 
 

Save the date and mark your calendar for the 34th Annual  
Antique & Flea Market, Saturday July 29th, 2023 from  
7am-3pm.  
Volunteer sign up sheets are in the entryway for you to help. All 

hands are needed! 
 

Antique & Collectable Booth 
 

This year we will have a booth for Antiques and collectables, 
now is the time to start gathering items to donate.  

More information to come.  
All monies raised will go to the new church! 

Antique & Flea Market 



 

  

 

1515 Carmel Road, Hubertus, Wisconsin 53033 
Parish Office 262-628-3606 or 262-673-7505   Monastery 262-628-1838  

Office Hours Monday: 8am –Noon; 1:00pm-3:00 pm; Tuesday—Thursday 9am-Noon; 1:00pm—4:00pm 

STAFF 
Fr. Jude Peters OCD, Pastor, ext # 1 
Wendy Newburg, Pastoral Associate, ext # 2 
Mary Whelan, Parish Secretary, ext # 3 
Kathy Schoenherr & Kathy Parker, Visitation 
Ministry, ext # 3 
Grace Marie Urlakis, Youth Minister, ext # 4 
Melinda Diels, Child Minister, ext # 4 
Adult Minister, Emily Scordato ext # 4 
Tony Heppe, Maintenance, ext # 5 
Carla Dal Santo, Bookkeeper, ext # 6 
Mary Grosel, Communication Coord, ext # 7 
Music Coordinator, ext # 8 
Kenny Gengler, Cemetery Sexton  
 

PARISH TRUSTEES 
Laurie Hilger 
Art Noe 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL 
Judy Daley, Chairperson 

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE 

Saturday, 4:00pm 
Sunday, 7:00 & 9:30am 
Holy Days, 6:00pm (Except Mary, Mother of 
God Vigil Mass, 4:00pm)  
 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

1. Communal: Seasonal  
2. Individual: Contact Pastor 
3. Shrine: 1/2 hour before scheduled Mass 
 

BAPTISM 

Celebrated 6 times a year on designated 
weekends, 2 months notice needed 
 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 

Notification at least 1 year in advance. 
At least one member of the bridal couple or 
their parent must be a parishioner for 1 year. 
Contact Pastor or Pastoral Associate 
 

FIRST EUCHARIST 

Family based program; typically celebrated the 
first Saturday in May. 
 

 
 

WEB SITE: www.stmaryhh.org 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK 

For those needing pastoral visitation, Eucharist 
or Anointing, contact the Pastor or Parish Office 
 
 

FUNERAL ARRANGEMENTS 

Contact the Pastor or Pastoral Associate 
 
 

NEW MEMBERS 

St. Mary of the Hill welcomes new members; 
please call Parish Office 

 
 

E-MAIL ADDRESS  

Pastor: pastor@stmaryhh.org   
Parish: secretary@stmaryhh.org  
Pastoral Associate: pastorala@stmaryhh.org 
Youth Minister: ym@stmaryhh.org 
Child Minister: child@stmaryhh.org 
Adult Minister: adult@stmaryhh.org 
Communication Coord: communication@stmaryhh.org 

Bookkeeper: bkkeeper@stmaryhh.org 
Visitation Ministry: visit@stmaryhh.org 
Music Coordinator: music@stmaryhh.org 
 
 

 
FAX NUMBER 262-673-7568 July/August 2023 
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1515 Carmel Road 

Hubertus, WI  53033-9770 
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ST. MARY OF THE HILL PARISH 
MISSION & VISION STATEMENTS 

 

Mission Statement 
St. Mary of the Hill parish family serves God 
and others by proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus 
Christ through message, music, and ministry 
in cooperation with the Discalced Carmelites 
of Holy Hill. 
 

Vision Statement 
Living out our baptismal call by reaching out 
to the needy, welcoming differences without  
judgement, involving the enthusiasm of youth 
and the wisdom of age, and praying together. 


